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Congregational 
Meeting Set  
 

The annual congregational meeting 

will be held following the worship 

service on Sunday, February 24.   

The purpose is to hear the annual 

reports, to act on items of business 

which the Session has approved, 

and to be the formal meeting of 

the corporation of St. Luke.      

Just FYI, report packets will be 

available to be picked up 

beginning February 10.  You are 

encouraged to take one per family 

to review prior to the meeting. 
 

As always, a luncheon will 

precede the meeting.  Soup and 

rolls will be provided.  The 

congregation is asked to bring 

food to share as follows:  desserts 

if your last name starts with A-L 

or sandwiches/finger foods if your 

last name starts with M-Z.   

Souper Bowl Helps AC Food Pantry  
 

February 3 is not only Super Bowl Sunday, but Souper Bowl Sunday ï at 

St. Luke.  Members of St. Luke Women will be holding bowls and      

accepting your donations to Amarillo Collegeôs Food Pantry.  Cash is 

welcome, as are checks (made out to St. Luke, with Souper Bowl on the 

memo line).  Many students at AC are food challenged, and your          

donations will help them stay in school.  

 

Itôs time to make plans for the 

annual WARPôD event (Weekend 

Activity Retreat in Palo Duro) at 

Plains Baptist Assembly near 

Floydada.  This retreat is for 

students in grades 6 -12 and will 

be held February 22 -24. 
 

The ACtivators, a ministry 

leadership group from Austin 

College, and Dr. John Williams 

will lead activities on the theme 

ñLook No Furtherò based on the 

story from John 8:2-11. 
 

Registration forms are available  

from Melissa Croft.  The cost is 

$125.  Scholarships for 1/3 ($42) 

of the registration fee are 

available.  Contact Melissa as 

soon as possible if you are 

interested in attending. 

Statements Sent  
  

Giving statements for all of 2018 were 

emailed the second week of January.  

If the church office does not have your 

email address on file, a statement has 

been printed for you and is available 

for pick-up from the church office. 



These Days: Daily Devotions 

for Living by Faith  

for the first quarter  

are available from  

the table in the narthex. 

н 

Dec. Finances  

Year-to -Date  

Detailed financial reports are always available for 
review by church members.  Simply stop by the  
church office during regular hours and request to 
examine the previous monthôs financial documents.   

Bible Study on February 13 th   
 

St. Luke Women will gather on Wednesday, February 13 at 9:30 a.m.  Nan Kemp will    

provide a brunch for us, and Margaret Heyde will present a devotional.  This monthôs 

lesson, ñGod with Us through Our Trials,ò in the Horizons study book, will be guided by 

Betsy McCampbell.  Kendra Jones will conclude the morning with the business meeting. 
 

All women of the church are invited to the Bible studies.  You donôt have to read the     

lesson beforehand, although itôs helpful.  We hope to see you on the 13th!  

Session Report                       
 

The Session had its regular monthly meeting on January, 20.  

Below are highlights:  
 

#ÌÅÒËȭÓ 2ÅÐÏÒÔ 
1. December 2018 average attendance for worship ï 96   

2. Active membership as of December 31, 2018 ï 167   

3. Communion was not celebrated on January 6, 2019;        

a teaching elder was not available to preside at the table.  

(Communion will be celebrated February 24.)   

4. Nan Kemp will continue as Clerk in 2019, and Doug 

Tanner will continue as Treasurer.   

5. Pulpit supply schedule for February:  February 3 - Bob 

Hansen, February 10 - David Kemp, February 17 - 

Barbara Taylor, February 24 - Pastor Kati will be back; 

Communion will be celebrated. 
       

#ÏÍÍÅÎÄÁÔÉÏÎÓȡ 
¶ Camille Hoy, for her many years of service in the 

nursery   

¶ Property Committee, past and present, for their sound 

stewardship of funds as they work to take good care of 

the church, the grounds, and the manse   

¶ Scott Taylor for his donation of tools to the church   

¶ Finance Committee for their work in 2018   

¶ Ross Clopton, Dean Yates, and Stacy Yates for leading                                     

worship on December 30 and January 6  

¶ Margaret Heyde for her service as our ñchurchologistò   

¶ Bob Hansen for his years of service as moderator of the                                          

Worship Committee   

¶ Kendra Jones for teaching childrenôs Sunday school in 

January 

Fourth Thursday Lunch Bunch 
Ladies meet at 11:30 a.m. at Cheddarôs Scratch Kitchen. 

Western Crossing  (3901 W. I-40) 

Johnson Chapel AME Church  
to Host Celebration  
 

Our sister church, the Johnson Chapel family, invites us to 

help them celebrate their Founderôs Program on February 

10, 2019.  The service will begin at 3:30 in the afternoon.  

The speaker for their special day will be the Rev. Adna 

Bean, Pastor of Bethel AME Church in Lubbock. 

 

We appreciate Camille Hoyôs many years of service in St. Lukeôs nursery and now look 

forward to seeing her in the sanctuary during worship.  As of February 3, Colby Barrow 

will serve as Nursery Coordinator, and Nicole Denham Payne will be Nursery Assistant.  

Colby and Nicole are sure to take good care of St. Lukeôs little ones. 

Melissa, St. Lukeôs  

Office Administrator,  

will be on vacation on  

Friday, February 15 and 

Monday, February 18. 



Blessings from the  
Mission Committee  
BY DALE BALLARD 
 

Please check the Mission bulletin board above the 

prayer shawls in Fellowship Hall for the 'thank you' 

notes received from each of the Amarillo Children's 

Home cottages.  These notes show what each cottage 

purchased with the Christmas check from St. Luke. 

Thanks to all who make this possible every Christmas. 
 

Thank you to all who helped with food and serving at 

the back-from-the-holidays soup luncheon for the 

teachers and staff at Mesa Verde Elementary.  This 

was very much appreciated. 
 

The High Plains Food Bank is in need of food and 

money now, especially after the holidays.  Every   

Sunday, please bring canned food and paper goods to 

church.  Please make checks to St. Luke Presbyterian 

and notate "High Plains Food Bank" on the memo 

line.  
 

The St. Luke Women Souper Bowl collection has 

been designated for the AC Food Pantry.  (See page 1 

for details.) 
 

Watch for future announcements with more about   

Amarillo Heal the City and other upcoming missions. 
 

The Mission Committee routinely supports: 

�< ��Amarillo Children's Home - Contact JoAnn  Jolley. 

�< ��Amarillo Heal the City - a new mission for us. 

�< ��Austin Presbyterian Theological Seminary.   

�< ��Eveline Rivers Sunshine Cottage - Contact Sallie 

Amason.       

�< ��High Plains Food Bank - Food bank barrels are 

located in Fellowship Hall.   

�< ��Meals on Wheels of Amarillo - Contact Dale  

Ballard.   

�< ��The Hope and Healing Place - Contact Marcie 

Robinson. 

�< ��Partners in Education (Mesa Verde Elementary) - 

Contact Stacy Clopton Yates or Krista Berry.  

�< ��Helping Hands - Contact Tom Heyde.   

�< ��Prayer Shawl Ministry / Threads of Love -     

Contact Ann Hefner and Susan Barnes.   

�< ��Peanut Butter Sunday - On the first Sunday of 

every month, bring a jar of peanut butter to 

church.  A collection basket is located in         

Fellowship Hall. 
 

Thank you to all who make these projects possible. 

 
 

Pastor Katiôs article will be back next time.   

She is currently on maternity leave.   

 

Kati, Robbie, and Sammi are doing well and, as Pastor Kati 

put it, are ñlearning about life together.ò   

With great joy and thanksgiving, St. Luke welcomes Sammi 

into our midst.  We canôt wait to see the many ways God    

continues to bless you with this little one. 

о 

Deadline for March Epistle 
 

The deadline for the next edition of the Epistle will be 

Sunday, February 24.  As always, please send your 

news to editor Nan Kemp.  The newsletter will be 

mailed on February 28. 

CWU Luncheon and Program  
BY MARGARET HEYDE 
 

Church Women United (day unit) will host a covered dish 

luncheon on Friday, February1 at St. Mary's Catholic   

Cathedral, 1200 South Washington Street.  We park and 

enter on the west side of the church.  
 

The evening unit will join us to hear Councilwoman    

Freda Powell speak on new developments in downtown 

and other developments in Amarillo.  We will begin at 

11:00 a.m., so we can bring in our dishes to share and sit 

down to eat.  Ms. Powell will speak after the meal.  Bring 

a friend or someone who hasn't been to CWU.   


